MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

Subject:  Lower Monumental Spill  - April 12, 2012
Date: April 16, 2012

On April 12, 2012, Lower Monumental requested a spill for woody debris. The same day FPOM monthly meeting was at McNary Dam, and Lower Monumental request for a spill was placed on the agenda. For one reason or another this agenda item was skipped over during the meeting.  The operating project did complete the spill, that afternoon.
The reason for the spill was that there were woody debris plugging but north and south fish ladder exits. The north ladder does not need an associated spill bay outage to facilitate the removal of debris.  However, for the south ladder, an outage of spill bays 1 and 2 is needed while personnel from a boat move the debris.  District and LMN BRZ policies require the closure of the two spill bays for safe work on the water.
Spill took place starting on or about 1254 hrs., by taking spill bays 1 and 2 out of service and diverting the flow to spill bays 3 and  4.  Both spill bays 1 and 2 were opened 1 stop, before the spill. 
At 1345 hrs., spill was requested at 30kcfs.  This was distributed across the open spill bays.

At 1515 hrs.,  clearances were released on spill bays 1 and 2 and returned to service. 
